Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on Friday, Jan 30, 2009, 12 – 1pm.

The IT committee met on Friday, Jan. 30, in the Curriculum Room of the Walsh library. In attendance were Xueming Bao, Dongdong Chen, Nathaniel Knight, Christine A. Krus, Jorge Lopez-Cortina, Joseph J. Martinelli, David Mest, Anne Mullen-Hohl, Anne Pumfery (secretary), Richard Stern, Bert Wachsmuth (Chair), Abe Zakhem, and Paul Fisher.
Senate Blackboard site: On Dec 12, 2008 the Senate charged the IT Committee as follows: "Whereas, there appears to be an understanding that certain rules govern individual senators’ use of the Faculty Senate’s Blackboard site, Whereas, these rules need to be written down and disseminated to senators if the rules are to be followed, Be it resolved, the Faculty Senate charges the Information Technology Committee with the writing of these rules, and to submit them to the Executive Committee for its review and, if necessary, revision for the Senate’s consideration at its January meeting." The IT committee discussed the Senate's charge and submited the following to the Executive Committee: "After considering the status of the Senate's Blackboard Site, the IT Committee concludes that a special policy is not necessary: use of the Senate Blackboard site should be governed by common sense, sound judgment and the University's existing "Appropriate Use Policy". The particular question of whether to restrict the ability to send group e-mails using Blackboard was previously addressed by the IT Committee in its report of April 29, 2005. The current IT Committee concurs with the earlier determination that group email should not be restricted." For additional details, see:
· http://www.shu.edu/offices/policies-procedures/systems-appropriate-use-policy.cfm
· http://provost.shu.edu/senate/Meeting%20Documents%20and%20Minutes%2004-05/June%202005/IT%20Comm%20Email%20Report.htm 
IT Budget: The IT operating budget has not proven immune to the current budgetary problems; it has been cut, and they are preparing for additional cuts. 9 out of 13 open IT positions are frozen, with 4 more positions opening up under discussion. IT is also considering the following options:

· Reduce hours of operation for Help Desk (remove 1am – 7am shift), TLTC Media Center, and public labs

· Change laptop replacement cycle for faculty and lab PC replacement cycle from 2 to 3 years

· Reduce TLTC Grants such as CDI, SURF, FIGs, and Faculty Fellows by between 25% to 50%

· Eliminate Internet 2 access fees (has no impact on our regular Internet connection)
· Reduce cost for software licensing such as SPSS, Maple, and Lotus Notes
· Cap free printing for students at public printers
· Postpone Banner upgrade: 

The committee will work with IT during our next meeting to suggest priorities regarding possible cuts.
Email conversion: All students have been converted to the new Email system. There were a few problems, most notably with MS Word attachments, but most have been resolved. Adjuncts, who likely use only Webmail, will be contacted and converted automatically unless they request installation of MS Outlook. Full-time faculty will be converted throughout the Spring during individual one-on-one sessions where they can learn about the new system while their email is being converted. All faculty email, including any archived email, will be moved to MS Outlook but new Email can also be accessed through the new web interface. Faculty mailboxes are restricted to 500 MB and messages not older than 180 days. The committee was concerned with some of these restrictions and has requested a follow-up meeting between Nathanial Knight, Anne Mullen-Hohl, Bert Wachsmuth and Steve. Landry. 

Other updates: Abe Zakhem gave a brief update on the ongoing online course evaluation project. The committee briefly discussed the problem of diminished rates of return and how to avoid it. Online, in-class course evaluations in the School of Business are scheduled for the Spring 2009. David Mest and Dongdong Chen provided an update on the upcoming Faculty IT survey scheduled for distribution in March. Richard Stern, representing the Digital Sustainability committee, will join that group. The committee also discussed several PirateNet issues, particularly early timeout problems and easy Banner access, and relayed them to TLTC for resolution.

Respectfully submitted,


Bert Wachsmuth
